

Stuart Shorttle Freedom of Information Officer Information Governance Team Finance and Governance

accessinfo@southwark.gov.uk

Date: 12 September 2017

Ref: 790286

Mr James Hatts By email:

request-407756e92bb659@whatdotheyknow.com

Dear Mr James Hatts

Re: Information request: 790286

Thank you for your request for information, which we received on the 20 May 2017. We sincerely apologise for the delay in responding to this request.

Your Request:

Please supply a copy of the lease between the council as freeholder and the lessee of the site known as Bermondsey Square.

If it is not possible to disclose the whole document, please supply details of any clauses relating to the use of parts of the site for markets.

Our Response:

In relation to the area known as Bermondsey Square our internal investigations have not provided a copy of the lease document or any specific clauses that relate to the use of part of the site for markets.

However we believe the information that you are seeking is available via the Land Registry.

https://www.gov.uk/government/organisations/land-registry

The attached documents contains a summary of information concerning the area known as Bermondsey Square and gives several reference numbers that may assist you with a search of the Land Registry's websites and records.

This information is being provided as a statutory obligation under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 and the Data Protection Act 1998.

Please note that under the Privacy and Electronic Communications (EC Directive) Regulations 2003 Southwark Council ask not to receive unsolicited marketing communications.

You are free to use the information provided for your own purposes, including any non-commercial research you are doing and for the purposes of news reporting. Any other re-use, for example commercial publication, requires the permission of the copyright holder. If you have any queries or concerns then please contact us using the above details.

If you are unhappy with the service you have received in relation to your request and wish to make an appeal for a review of our decision, you should contact us at accessinfo@southwark.gov.uk, quoting the reference number above.

If you are not content with the outcome of your appeal you may apply directly to the Information Commissioner for a decision. Generally, the Information Commissioner cannot make a decision unless you have first exhausted our internal appeal procedure and you should contact her within 2 months of the outcome of your internal appeal. Further information on the Freedom of Information Act is available through the Information Commissioner at www.ico.org.uk

Yours sincerely

James Hatts <request-407756-e92bb659@whatdotheyknow.com>

Stuart Shorttle
Freedom of Information Officer